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March 10, 2015 

 

 

Henry A. Schuler 

Schuler Terracing 

P.O. Box 398 

Simla, CO  80835 

 

 

Re: Simla Highway Pit, Permit No. M-1995-095 

 Incomplete Request for Acreage Reduction, AR-1 

 

Dear Mr. Schuler: 

 

On March 9, 2015, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division) received your 

request to reduce the acreage at the Simla Highway Pit, Permit No. M-1995-095.  We have 

determined that the following information must be submitted to complete the requirements stated 

in the second paragraph of the Request for Full or Partial Release of Permit Area form, and the 

requirements of Rule 4.17 of the Construction Material Rules and Regulations: 

 

 You will also need to submit updated mining and reclamation plan maps that accurately 

depict both the proposed acreage to be released from the current permit area, and the 

resulting new permit boundary. 

 4.17.1(2)  The Operator shall include in the notice to the Office the names and addresses 

and phone numbers of all owners of record to the affected land.  No addresses were 

included and the Division checked the El Paso County Assessors website which indicates 

land owners include:  a) Vivian L. Shelton, and b) Morris D. and Verna D. Ververs. 

 

If you have any questions, you may contact me at (303)866-8567 x8169. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Timothy A. Cazier, P.E. 

Environmental Protection Specialist 
 

ec: Tom Kaldenbach, DRMS  

 DRMS file 

 Timothy S. Andersen, Gordon Insurance Agency 


